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[image: image4.wmf]SABE Board Meeting
Thursday January 6th

Orlando Florida
COMMITTEE CHAIRS MEETING
SABE now has webinar and a toll free 800# that committees can use. Any committee can use this toll free number to have a committee meeting. To use this number you must email John Britton and tell him when you will use it and what committee will use it. Betty expects that committees should be meeting at least once a month either on the phone or in person. Bryon is going to try video chat with his committee. 
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Legislative Committee: Betty would like this committee to attend the Disability Policy Seminar in Washington DC. SABE is a partner in this conference. If the conference makes money then some money goes back to the co-sponsors. Last year SABE got $1,800 back from being a co-sponsor of this conference. 
Chair: Bill Story

Members: Cathy Enfield and Betty Williams
Support: Richard Enfield
Budget: $6,000
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Close the doors: This committee works on the r-word and closing the doors to institutions. 

Chair: Carol Robinson

Members: Jim McNamara and Reginald Garey
Support: Wilbur Frink

Budget: $1,000
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Grassroots: This committee is working on a brochure about the duties of regional reps. They would like to print this brochure.
Chair: Bernard Baker

Members: Clint Perrin and Jason Billehus
Support: Karen Topper

Budget: $500
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Policy: This committee wrote a statement about SABE’s position about the r-word. They hope to finish this soon and bring to the board. They would like to add this to the newsletter. 
Chair: Bryon Murray

Members: Hope Finley and Vicki Wray
Support: Vicki Turnage
Budget: $2,500
[image: image9.wmf]
Ad Hoc Committee (Bylaws)

Chair: Vicki Wray

Members: Bryon and Hope

Support: Vicki Turnage
Budget: $100
[image: image10.wmf]PR Committee: This committee works on the self-advocacy nation newsletter and the SABE website. 
Chair: Max Barrows
Members: Kenny Stallings and Teresa Chappell
Support: Hannah Bowen and Laura Jackson 
Budget: $2,000 - $500 = $1,500. The money may come from the project vote grant.

[image: image11.wmf]Finance/Membership:  This committee works on the budget. Mark is an accountant who is here as a volunteer to work with John to look at the SABE budget. The board will consider hiring Mark as the SABE accountant. 
Chair: John Britton 

Members: Bill Krebs and Ryan Duncanwood
Support: Essie Pederson

Budget: $500
ACTION ITEM
- Finance Committee will send the updated membership list to all  

  committee chairs.
NEW BOARD MEMBERS

[image: image12.wmf]Present: Carol Stallings (support to Kenny), Teresa Chappell (region 9 rep), Vicki Turnage (National Adviser), Raylynne VanOrt (support to Jason), Jason Billehus (region 1), Kenny Stallings (region 6 rep), Reginald Garey (region 9), Justin Ward (support to Reginald), Bill Krebs (region 7), Clint Perrin (region 8), Vicki Wray (Secretary and region 3 rep), Hannah Bowen (national adviser), John Britton (Treasurer and region 2 rep), Max Barrows (Vice-president and region 8 rep), Betty Williams (President and region 5 rep), Chester Finn (Mentor to the President). 
Member Handbooks: Betty and Max welcomed the new board members (Teresa, Kenny, Jason, Clint, Bill, and Reginold). New board members were given member handbooks. Betty read over the list of what is in the member handbook. 

Strategic Plan: May need to revisit strategic plan and contact each state to ask what the top priorities of each state is.
[image: image13.wmf]Marriage Penalty: This will go to grassroots committee. They will ask each state what they are doing about the marriage penalty and how they feel about it. Chester said that he has talked to legislators about the marriage penalty and the office of management and budget that does the federal budget. They said that it costs too much to remove the marriage penalty and that removing it will never pass. There has been some work on penalties to healthcare and prescriptions when you get married in the National Affordable Healthcare Act. This act can help to make medication more affordable. States have also been given a lot of control over how the state uses Medicaid money. The state Medicaid agency is the one to talk to in the individual state to make change. 
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How do you explain SABE to people in your state: The SABE mission is to ensure that people with disabilities are treated as equals and that we are given the same decisions, choices, rights, responsibilities, and chances to speak up to empower ourselves; opportunities to make new friends; and to learn from our mistakes. SABE is a national organization that represents self-advocacy groups all over the USA. Some groups are called people first and some groups are called other things. 

[image: image15.wmf]How do you represent your region if you don’t have money to travel to each of the states in your region:  Many board members ask for groups to pay for travel if they are asking the SABE rep to come to their state to speak at a conference or advise their group in some way. Chester reminded people that a great time to talk about the problem with raising money for travel is the self-advocacy summits with SABE and ADD. 
How do you attend the Listening Sessions if you don’t have money: Betty shared that she, Max, and Chester are on a committee to talk about organizing self-advocacy summits so that self-advocacy groups have more of a voice in what ADD does in the future. They are making sure that some money will be available for self-advocacy groups to travel to these meetings. 
FULL BOARD MEETING

Present: Teresa Chappell (region 9), Bill Story (region 4 and Sargent-at-arms), Chester Finn (mentor to the President), Max Barrows (region 8 and Vice-President), Betty Williams (region 5 and President), Vicki Wray (region 3 and Secretary), John Britton (region 2 and Treasurer), Jim McNamara (region 1), Cathy Enfield (region 4), Richard Enfield (Cathy’s support), Bryon Murray (region 3), Carol Robinson (region 5), Gayla Mumford (Bryon support), Kenny Stallings (region 6 rep), Nakaisha (Bernard’s support), Bernard Baker (region 6), Bill Kreps (region 7), Reginald Garey (region 9), Justin Ward (Reginald’s support), Clint Perrin (region 8), Jason Billehus (region 1), Raylynn Van Oort (Jason’s support), Carol Stallings (Kenny’s support), Hope Finley (region 7), Darlene Martin (support to Ryan), Ryan Duncanwood (region 2), Brandy Straight (Teresa’s support), Essie Pederson (National Adviser and Staff for Project Vote), Vicki Turnage (National Adviser), Juliana Huerena (John’s support), Karen Topper (Max support and staff for Autism Now grant), and Wilbur Frink (Carol’s support)
Max reminded everyone to turn off their cell phone or turn it to vibrate before each meeting. 

People interviewed the person sitting next to them. They asked about something interesting in their life or self-advocacy group. Everyone shared what they learned about the person who they interviewed. 

GROUP AGREEMENTS 

[image: image16.wmf]Max asked the board to create some agreements for the SABE Board Meetings. He wants everyone to be included in making these agreements. The Board decided

1. Listen to everyone’s opinion 

2. Be respectful and patient with each other
3. One person speaks at a time (raise your hand if you want to speak)
4. You have the right to disagree but sometimes you need to compromise (Don’t take disagreements personal)
5. Everyone does their part (this means doing your region report and work you’re assigned in committees)

6. Use simple language (don’t use abbreviations)

7. Try to get along with one another even if you don’t like each other, be courteous, and encourage each other
8. Don’t use bad language (like swear words or terms that puts people down)

9. Learn from your mistakes

10. Be positive (no putdowns)

11. Use good time management and follow the agenda

12. Be on time for meetings

13. No gossiping
JUST DO IT STATEMENT

Max asked everyone to break into groups of three to look at the “just do it” statement and then report back to the group on what it means to them.
· Close institutions

· Work out in the community, close the sheltered workshops, 

· Money follows the person

· R-word, No more r-word

· Make our own decision not staff making our decisions

· Affordable housing

· Speaking out for our rights

· We have human rights

· Speak up for others

· Look at our abilities not disabilities

· Cross disability group

· Diversity in SABE

· Educate about the past moving toward the future

· Make decisions, Make choices of your own, 

· Walk the walk

· Have the right to votes

· Have relationships of your own

· Taking our power back

· Helping people with disabilities discover their voices

· Cannot is not an option

· Helping people become part of their community

· Self-advocates should believe in themselves and not give up

· Helping people

· We won’t take no for an answer

· Freedom, don’t just dream of it work toward it

· We are together

· We have the power, now we are going to keep the power

· We get things done
· We will not quite until all the doors are closed (to institutions)

REGION REPRESENTATIVES
Everyone moved to small groups to talk about what makes a good region representative.
· Be a good leader

· Be on time

· Know themselves

· Know how you learn

· Understanding what’s going on

· Being interested in SABE

· Dedicated board member

· Be a good role model

· Walk the walk, talk the talk

· Ask questions
· Speaking out

· Honesty

· Pay attention

· Try to understand everyone

· Include everyone

· Encourage other to speak

· Thinking outside the box (think creatively)
· Making sure everyone is on the same page and understands

· Keeping it simple

· Keeping an open mind

· Be a role model

· Respect others opinions

· Don’t be power hungry

· Be a good leader

· Help teach new board members

· Outreach to people in your region
· Takes risks

· Being respectful to everyone

· Work with others

· Be positive

· A sense of humor

· Ask for help if you need help

· Be a leader

· Advocate

· This is about being a team (there is no “I” in team)
· There is no wrong answer

· Have fun

· Be respectful to others

· Don’t give up (don’t be a quitter)
· We’ve just begun to fight

Betty adjourned the meeting for the day. 
SABE Board Meeting

Friday January 7th

Orlando Florida

[image: image17.wmf]PROJECT VOTE

Essie gave a report about project vote which is funded by the Administration on Developmental Disabilities for October 1st 2010 to September 30th 2011. 
The board shared ideas for what the Project Vote grant should do.
1. Encourage state to include info specific to their state

2. ID cards are mandated “free id” for day of voting

3. Website to provide info on how each state votes – click on state

4. Some states providing early voting options as well as absentee.

[image: image18.wmf]Hannah shared the first draft of video that was collected at the SABE conference of people talking about the first time they voted. Board members suggested; make sure people say their names, the video is good because it came from how people feel, ADD’s priority is to get 25%-50% of people at meetings to be under the age of 28yrs old, add captions to the video, have music at the beginning and end of the video, try to add people who use augmentative devices or have visual disabilities, Add still clips of faces to the credits, add credits with the vote team and “funded in part by a grant from the Administration on Developmental Disabilities”, add the vote phone number and website to the credits, add the quote from Justin Dart “vote as if your life depends on it, because it does” quote to the beginning of the video, make a short video encouraging people to vote. We can use SABE’s Respect CD since the copy right is owned by SABE. Billy Barty foundation also has songs that could be used we would just need to credit them at the end. 
REGION REP RESPONSIBILITIES
Betty read the region rep responsibilities

· Develop contacts with your region

· Take information back and share it with your region
· Contact other states in your region and find out what they are doing for your regional report

· Work cooperatively with your alternate to inform them of SABE activities and include them in activities.

· Share information with groups in their region to utilize funding to attend meetings

· Cooperatively host regional meetings 
· Able and willing to follow bylaws

Bill asked about getting calling cards to talk to the people in your region. Betty said that she will get some calling cards to give to region reps who need it. Bill was the only rep who said they needed a calling card. 
The Autism Now grant is working on updating the list of state self-advocacy groups. This list will be available to people by the next board meeting. If anyone has questions about who they should contact for their region reports then they can ask Hannah for the information. 

Betty reminded everyone to work on contacting the state self-advocacy groups in their region. Also people need to remember to fundraise within their region to get money to attend the SABE Board meetings. People can ask their DD Councils, UCEDDS, P&As, and other groups to ask for funding.  You can ask groups that you belong to like your church, boards you serve on, friends. 
SELF-ADVOCACY SUMMITS

The idea of holding self-advocacy summits came from Commissioner Sharon Lewis. She is in charge of the Administration on Developmental Disabilities. She is funding 30 state teams to attend one of 5 regional summits. She wants to hear from the grassroots. The information gathered will be used to strengthen the self-advocacy movement and for the reauthorization of the Developmental Disabilities Act. 

Who is planning the Summits?

· Self-Advocates Becoming Empowered (SABE)

· Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD)

· National Association of Councils on Developmental Disabilities (NACDD)

· National Disability Rights Network (NDRN)

· National Youth Leadership Network (NYLN)

· National Association of State Directors of Developmental Disabilities Services (NASDDDS)

· Human Services Research Institute (HSRI)

When, Where and What states are invited?
	March 10 & 11 in Atlanta, Georgia

· Alabama

· Florida 

· Georgia

· Mississippi

· North Carolina

· Tennessee
	March 24 & 25 in Los Angeles, CA
· Arizona

· California

· New Mexico

· Nevada

· Oregon

· Utah

	April 11 & 12 in Kansas City, MO
· Arkansas

· Kansas

· Missouri

· Minnesota

· Oklahoma

· South Dakota
	April 28 & 29 in Columbus, Ohio

· Indiana

· Michigan

· Ohio

· Pennsylvania

· Virginia

· Wisconsin

	May 16 & 17 in Providence, RI
· Maine

· Massachusetts

· New Jersey

· New York

· Rhode Island 

· Vermont
	


What is the purpose of the Summits?

1. to assess what is currently happening in the states in self-advocacy – the support structures, activities, accomplishments and challenges;

2. to plan steps we can take to strengthen and enhance current efforts at the state level;

3. to develop recommendations for actions that we can take at the national level; and

4. to develop policy recommendations that can lead to a stronger, more effective, and long lasting self-advocacy movement across the country.

Who will be on the state teams?

There will be 9-12 people on each team. State team members include self-advocacy leaders and DD network members. Leaders of these organizations in each state will receive the invitation from ADD Commissioner Sharon Lewis to participate; however, it is not expected that the person receiving the invitation will be the person who attends. In many cases, the person receiving the invitation is in a position to identify a person within his or her organization who would be best to participate in the state team, based on their work with self-advocacy projects. These core team members include:

· Self-Advocates (a minimum of 4 people who are actively involved in self-advocacy organizations/activities representing both youth and adult leadership)

· DD Council representative (1 person)

· P&A representative (1 person)

· UCEDD representative (1 person) and one student

· DD State Agency representative (1 person)

· Other disability leaders in the state, identified by team members  (2-3 people)

The letter is going to the state self-advocacy group. The state self-advocacy group is the one who decides who to invite. A letter is being sent to each state self-advocacy group inviting them to this event. If you want to be on the team then you need to contact your state self-advocacy group and ask them to be on the team. Go to http://alliesinselfadvocacy.org/ for more details.
AUTISM NOW GRANT

In November, SABE started working on a grant with the Arc of the United Stated States called Autism Now. The grant comes from Washington, DC from the Administration on Developmental Disabilities (ADD). The whole grant is for close to 2 million dollars. SABE has a contract for $100,000 to work on this grant for one year. 

The grant is to set up a national resource and information center on Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) and other developmental disabilities. There are many different partners and we have listed most of them at the end of this report. In a press release, The Arc has said, “It is especially significant that self-advocates will have a meaningful role in leading, implementing and realizing the goals of this innovative project.” 

What is Our Plan?

Here is our work plan and progress as of January 6, 2011

1. Chester and Betty put together a Project Team (Betty Williams, Chester Finn, Max Barrows, Nicole LeBlanc and Karen Topper as the project staff person).

2. Max Barrows accepted to serve as chair of The Arc’s Advisory Committee for the grant. We developed a list of Core Values to recommend to the Advisory Committee. These Core Values are guiding principles concerning people with autism and other developmental disabilities

3. We are planning to hold 5 regional meetings for self-advocates as part of Autism Now Summit events. At these meetings we will find out what works and what does not work when getting information out to self-advocates. So far these meetings will happen:

a. 2nd week of July in Orlando

b. 3rd week of September in Denver

c. End of September in Washington DC

We will also be presenting about self-advocacy at the Summits.

4. We will be creating and modifying effective self-advocacy tools to get out to our state groups

5. We will be doing 4 teleconferences/webinars. Right now we have narrowed down our list of topics to:

· Transition to adulthood

· Building Relationships: discussion on resources about basic social skills and supporting people to express their sexuality

· Using technology for increasing independence

· Employment

· How to make information to include everyone

· Residential options for community living

· Supporting people to be parents

· Mental Health issues: addressing co-occurring or co-existing conditions such as coping with anxiety or dealing with emotional energy releases

6. We will present project activities and outcomes at quarterly SABE Board Meetings for approval and review.

7. We are available to respond to questions from and provide technical assistance to grant partners as needed.

Who Are Our Partners?
Key partners to provide expertise from the self-advocate perspective:
1. Autistic Self Advocacy Network (ASAN)

2. Self-Advocates Becoming Empowered (SABE)

For research expertise:

1. Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD) Network

2. Institute for Community Inclusion from the University of Massachusetts

3. Developmental Disabilities Institute from Wayne State University

4. Center for Community Inclusion and Disability Studies from the University of Maine.

For policy expertise:

1. Autism Society of America

2. Brandeis University’s Heller School of Public Policy

3. National Council on Aging (NCOA)

The Arc has engaged a national dissemination team to connect efforts to key stakeholders in every state and territory in the United States

1. National Association of Councils on Developmental Disabilities (NACDD)

2. National Disability Rights Network (NDRN)

3. Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD)

4. National Military Family Association (NFMA)

5. National Council on Independent Living (NCIL)

6. American Association on Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AAIDD)

The board broke into small groups for discussion to discuss and provide input on the following questions:

What do you want to know about autism?

1. Short video on autism and make sure it is presented from the civil rights point of view, not medical or moral point of view (medical point of view is “we need to put an end to autism”, Moral point of view is either “the angels are going to lift you and take you to heaven because you’re so special” or “you’re a child of the devil and never should have been born.”)
2. Make our own training video about talking to people about autism. In Vermont they have collected a lot of stories from people with autism.

3. More information about what autism is
4. Make sure people have positive ways to describe what is going on
5. How to include people with autism, in general, in public, don’t segregate people with autism into their own groups.
6. Definition of autism, be specific
7. Talking to people with autism
8. How to support people with autism

9. Difference between intellectual disability and autism
10. What is autism, what causes autism, more information to learn about it.

11. Information from the states that are in people first language
12. Video of a person who has autism in their everyday life
13. How to be a better self-advocate for the person with autism
14. How to interact with a person with autism

Chester said that it is important that we educate people about other kinds of developmental disabilities so that other kinds of disabilities are not left out. Essie said that she has been collecting children’s books over the years and that might be a neat thing to add to the clearing house. Chester said that when he was a kid they had books that had print on one side and Braille on the other side. With a book like this he could read it and then share the pictures with friends who can see the pictures but couldn’t read Braille. Maybe SABE could make books like that. 
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NEXT SABE BOARD MEETING

SPRING: April 14th-17th (Board meeting on the 15th and 16th)


In Kansas City, Missouri

[image: image20.wmf]SUMMER: July 28th-31st (Board meeting on the 29th and 30th)

In Salt Lake City, Utah
Changed to July 14th-17th (Board meeting on the 15th and 16th)
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FALL: November 3st-6th (Board meeting on the 4th & 5th)


In Phoenix, Arizona

SELF DETERMINATION PROJECT GRANT

[image: image22.wmf]Chester has a report about the self-determination grant. We have providing information about what we think. At the meeting yesterday we talked about what got us involved in self-advocacy and self-determination and how you cannot have one without the other. A lot of professionals talk about self-determination but self-advocacy should be the number one starting point for self-determination. If you don’t know how to speak up for yourself then how are you going to know how to tell people what you want. We did a skit at the conference and got a lot of good comments. If you are doing a project around self-determination or would like to share your story then please let Chester know because he would like to get information that you have and share it with the self-determination project team.
COMMITTEE MEETINGS

The board broke into committees to introduce new members to their committees and start planning the committee goals for the next two years.
FLORIDA SELF ADVOCACY NETWORK

[image: image23.wmf]Elizabeth Taylor and Janet Nunley from Orlando Florida met with the board. They told SABE that Syracuse University is helping bring their 10 local Florida self-advocacy groups together to form a state organization that will be called Florida Self Advocacy Network. Their key issues are transportation and employment. Trudy Fletcher is the Florida contact for region reports. The board introduced themselves to Beth and Janet.  

SABE Board Meeting

Saturday January 8th

Orlando Florida

PR COMMITTEE REPORT

John, Ryan, and Bill gave the finance committee report.        
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SABE EXPENSES

July 1, 2010 - June 30, 2011 
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With all the new grants we need to hire an accountant to do the tax, payroll, audit, and other financial paperwork for SABE. John recommended that a motion be made to hire Mark as the accountant for SABE and that he is paid $30 an hour. Clint made the motion and Teresa seconded the motion. Mark will work a maximum of 22 hours a month. Betty called for the vote. The motion passed unanimously. 
John made a recommendation that the board accept the 2010-2011 budget as proposed. Bryon made the motion and Jim seconded the motion. Betty called for the vote. The motion passed unanimously.

CLOSE THE DOORS / R-WORD COMMITTEE

Carol gave the report. The focus of the committee is to close institutions. In Louisiana they closed an institution in Monroe. Reginald has been working with them. Minnesota has been working on a project called remember dignity to get numbers on tombstones at institutions replaced with people’s names. Clint said that NY has also completed a cemetery project. 

Betty asked for a motion to approve the Close the Doors/R-word Committee report. Cathy made a motion and Jason seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

GRASSROOTS COMMITTEE

Bernard and Clint gave the grassroots committee report. Overall they want to make sure they get done what is in our plan. They want to find ways to reach out to states where we have lost contact or haven’t had contact. We need things to go both ways.  We need to clarify the benefits to state and local groups of being a member of SABE. And when groups send stuff to us then we need to respond to them in an adequate enough time.

Action Steps:

1. We are having a conference call once a month on the 1st Friday noon/MT 1:00 CST 2:00 EST. 
2. We will be getting out information about new federal regulations to the grassroots.
3. We are making a brochure with SABE’s Mission, Accomplishments and what we believe. This can be used by regional reps when contacting groups in their region. 
4. We are offering to make up business cards for each regional representatives. We passed around the address list for folks to remove any information they do NOT want on a business cards.
5. We are work on getting out information about eliminating the marriage penalty. 
6. We are exploring ways to Use YouTube, Facebook, Twitter and other way to communicate with the grassroots
7. We are creating a list serve for state contacts. The purpose is not personal it is to reach out to folks. 
8. We are doing a survey monkey and sending it out to our local and state contacts. We are asking:

      - What do you want from us?
      - Are you a member of SABE? 

      - Is your self-advocacy group a member of SABE?

      - Do you need more help with staying in touch with your federal    

        officials?

     - Do you need ideas or suggestions on fund raising?

     - Do you need ideas on how to go up against the big guys?

     - Other suggestions?

9. We want to ask the Membership Committee if they want to focus more on individuals and we will focus on state organizations.

Bernard made a recommendation that SABE get business cards for region reps. One side can be name, region rep, and SABE board member, and whatever contact information that the board member wants to have on the card. The other side of the card could be a small map of the regions or the states that the SABE rep represents. Jim made a motion and Carol seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Bernard made a recommendation that a motion be made to approve the grassroots committee report with changes. Bryon made a motion and Carol seconded the motion. Motion passed with 14 in favor and 1 opposed. 

PR COMMITTEE

Max gave the PR Committee report. 

If anyone has an idea for the newsletter or website then they should send the information to Max (mbarrows@sover.net) and Hannah (bowenh@pdx.edu). 

Max recommended that the committee does 2 newsletters a year so that there is time to work on the website. Hope made a motion to do 2 newsletters a year. Carol seconded the motion. Betty called for the vote. Motion passed with 11 in favor and 4 opposed. 

Max recommended a motion to approve the PR Committee report. Ryan made the motion and Clint seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

POLICY COMMITTEE

Bryon gave the policy committee report. They developed a policy on the r-word.  Bryon read the r-word policy. 

DRAFT SABE Policy Statement on the R Word

· Whereas the “r” word is used as a common insult

· Whereas when people with intellectual disabilities hear the “r” word it…  

· hurts the heart

· feels like I can never do anything right

· is not honor it is a put down

· is like a sword, sharp to the point

· makes us feel we are not people

· is used to separate us from people without disabilities

· Whereas the r word is also used to put down people who are psychiatric survivors, it destroys the hopes and dreams of others

· Whereas when people have this label, it holds them back and sometimes society doesn’t let you do things

· Whereas there is widespread use of the word because people think it is funny and cool to use this word

· Whereas, if someone is told their entire life that they are no good because they have a disability, they may believe they do not deserve better treatment

· Whereas, sometimes a person feels shame and is afraid to speak up because they fear physical harm 

· Whereas the r word is used a lot on YouTube, My Space and Facebook and this and other hateful language about people with disabilities needs to be addressed

· Whereas, when the r word is used by organizations such as VOR  is wrong, disrespectful and offensive and must be stopped 
· Whereas, children and adults with developmental disabilities are abused at much higher rates than others. The r word contributes to this pattern of violence. It makes it a common thing, acceptable to hurt people with disabilities

· Whereas, just because people need help, we are all human beings and all human beings need help at some point in their life

· Whereas, when we hear this word we hear:

· we don’t want you, 

· you are different, 

· you do not belong, 

· you belong somewhere else, 

· Whereas, the usage of the “R” word has the same impact as the “N” Word, and any other type of hate slur

· Whereas, when someone thinks you have that label they won’t let you do what you are truly capable of

· Whereas, when they use those words they keep you from finding yourself

Be it resolved, it is time for citizens and local, state and federal officials to:
· Come out and put a stop to using the r word

· Recognize it is not just about being politically correct it is about respect

· Use People First language

· Make sure people continue to get their supports and/or services when the name is changed to intellectual disabilities 

· Recognize that Congress passed a bill eliminating the word r word from federal statutes, so we should look to the future, using the term MR is old school.

Work with SABE to come out and put a stop to the r word
Bryon made a motion to approve the r-word policy with changes and the policy committee report. Bill seconded the motion and the Motion passed with 15 in favor and 1 abstention. 

BYLAWS COMMITTEE

Vicki gave the bylaws committee report. 

Carol made a motion to accept their report. Jim seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE

Betty and Bill gave the Legislative Committee report. They are working on the DD Act, the rehab act, healthcare, community choice act, 14C, and they are they are following the ratification of the UN treaty which is at the state department and getting ready to go over to the senate. 

They want to send Cathy Enfield, Richard Enfield, Bill Story, Chester Finn, Ryan Duncanwood, and Betty Williams to the Policy Seminar this year. 

Carol made a motion to accept the legislative committee report. Clint seconded the motion. Max called for the vote. Motion carried with 14 in favor and 1 abstained. 
Action items

1. Essie will give chairs some information about “guidelines for conference calls”

2. Legislative committee will find latest info about Micasa from healthcare act to add to member handbook

3. Grassroots committee will make a short description of the marriage penalty and ask each state SA group how they feel about the marriage penalty and if their group is doing anything about it. 

4. A list of state SA groups will be sent to board members. 

TRANSPORTATION SECURITY ADMINSTRATION (TSA)
[image: image24.wmf]Chester is working directly with TSA on behalf of the National Council on Disability. They will be making some action soon about the discrimination complaints from people with disabilities. Chester asked everyone to talk to him if they have stories that they want to share. Teresa and Jim said that they have both had problems with airlines breaking their walker’s or chair’s when traveling. Max said that he has a letter from Speaking Up For Us of Maine about concerns over physical patdowns at the airport security. The executive committee is going to look at the letter. 

HEALTHCARE SURVELIANCE
Max asked for people to be on a panel at the conference. 

People Interested: Bill Kreps, Bernard Baker, Carol Robinson, Cathy Enfield, Kenny Stallings, and Jim McNamara. 

Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bill seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
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